Montmorency County Public Libraries		 
Library Board Meeting 8-9-2016                
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Call to Order
Vice-President Patt Hopkins called the meeting to order at 1:04 p.m. at the Atlanta Branch of the Montmorency County Public Libraries.
Board Members Present (in alphabetical order): Patt Hopkins, Robin Smiley, Brenda South
Board Members Absent (in alphabetical order): Betty Comoford, Donna Robillard,
County Commissioner: Stacey Carroll
Staff Members Present: Lori Haas —Director, 
Others present: none 

Approval of Agenda
Brenda South made the motion to approve the agenda as written, Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried. 

Approval of Bills
Brenda South made the motion to approve the bills as presented, Patt Hopkins seconded. All in favor, motion carried

Minutes to Meeting
Brenda South made the motion to accept the minutes from the meeting on July 19, 2016 as written. Patt Hopkins seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Public Comment
none

Old Business
The millage passed, with 1,260 yes votes and 916 no votes. The breakdown by township was not yet received from the County Clerk. 
There was much discussion again about how the process works with the County demanding the balloting be done before the millage expires. When does the millage expire? 
Does the wording have to be in before it expires or does it have to be balloted by then? Commissioner Stacey Carroll says the wording and balloting has to be in before it expires.
There are still many questions concerning the millage renewals in the future. Our attorney will be contacting the County Clerk to find the correct dates so this will not happen again.

We had great feedback from the public about the millage. Our patrons really support their Libraries.

The porch in Atlanta is quickly falling apart. The paint won’t stick, needs help bad. The contractor that did the ramp work volunteered to come back and look at the porch, he never showed up. So the Director would like permission to order the necessary materials and then find labor to build it.
Patt Hopkins made the motion for the Director to spend up to $2,000.00 on the necessary materials.  Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
  

The parking lot of Hillman is still falling apart. There have been no results, from the asphalt companies.  


New Business
none

Directors Report
Jim Young has been doing upgrades on the computers at all the branches. The security the Library uses, DeepFreeze in not compatible with the new upgrade in Windows. So we will need to upgrade, with a cost of $700. This upgrade will allow the Library to decide where the bandwidth is used, so if 3 people are in the parking lot downloading a game or movie, it steals the bandwidth and the circulation desk couldn’t check out books. Instead the circulation desk will have a dedicated bandwidth, that will not slow down. This upgrade also allows us to track the wireless users to get a better number on how many people use the wireless. We have also discovered we are short licenses for Microsoft Word, we need approximately 20 more. We will get them from TechSoup, they provide discounts for non-profits using Microsoft Word, approximate cost for them is $700. 

Wendy from Lewiston: Just wanted the Thank Lori and the Atlanta staff for their hard work getting ready for the SRP party. You all do a lot beforehand.  All our classes are doing well.  Our new front door should be in by winter, late fall?  I have collected all the signs in Lewiston and they are here at the Library. One was missing.  

Tina from Hillman: Yeah!... we made it through another SRP. We had 72 children sign up with 58 completing the program. Of the 58, 45 RSVP for the party. (We had 24 families rsvp and 17 families showed up.) Everyone attending seemed to enjoy it! We are ready for our annual book sale. A lot of cheers for the millage passing. Now that we are sure with that, we have a few minor maintenance issues before winter. Our shed lost shingles in a wind storm and needs to be reshingled. Also our front door is not closing properly again. Hope everyone enjoys the last of the summer. 

There was discussion on finding a place outside the Hillman branch for a picnic table, etc for our patrons to use in nice weather or when Library is closed. The other branches both have an outdoor area available.
 
Andrea for Atlanta: I have received many compliments from parents during and after the SRP Hoedown. The program takes many hours of planning, paperwork, and phone calls by Lori beforehand. It’s lots of work, but we have fun getting ready. We have patrons that would help us during Library hours whenever we asked. Janet Holiway volunteered again this year and is always just a phone call away. 
The wood ramp has been replaced by cement, and the front porch is going to be fixed. 
I forgot to mention a patron Roger who used his van to haul a load to Coopersville. We had a caravan of 6 vehicles. 





Next Meeting Scheduled
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 13, 2016 at the Atlanta Branch, at 1pm.



Adjournment
Motion made by Robin Smiley to adjourn at 1:33 pm. Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Robin Smiley

accepted 9-13-2016
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